Town of Haw River

Town Council Meeting

Monday, May 4, 2015
The Town Council of the Town of Haw River held its Town Council Meeting on Monday, May 4, 2015 in the Haw River Municipal Building at 7:00pm.

Council Members Present: Buddy Boggs, Lee Lovette, Jeff Fogleman, Kelly Allen, and Ashley Warren

Council Members Absent: n/a
Also Present: Manager Jeff Earp, Clerk Melanie Hamilton, Attorney Rob Jennings
Mayor Boggs called the meeting to order and gave the invocation at 7:00 pm.
Consent Agenda

7:01 pm
The Council considered approval of minutes from the April 6, 2015 regular meeting and a Proclamation for National Police Week.

Councilmember Allen made a motion to approve the consent agenda as presented. Motion carried 5-0.
New Business
7:02 pm

The Town Council discussed and set dates for the 2015-2016 Manager’s proposed budget presentation and the 2015-2016 budget public hearing.
By consensus, the Town Council agreed to set the following meetings and public hearing dates at Town Hall in the Council Chambers (403 E Main Street Haw River, NC 27258):
· Special Meeting – May 18th at 6:30 pm – Budget Planning

· Special Meeting – May 26th at 6:30 pm – Manager’s Proposed Budget Presentation
· Public Hearing – June 1st at 7:00 pm – Manager’s Proposed 2015-2016 Budget
7:05 pm
The Town Council discussed and considered a request form Allstate Insurance to provide supplemental Insurance to employees.
The Town was recently contacted by Melinda Harmon with Allstate Insurance. Their company offers supplemental insurance plans at no cost to the employers. 
The Town currently offers supplemental insurance options to employees from both AFLAC and Colonial Life. The Town currently has employees participating in both of these plans and Allstate appears to have some plans that are slightly different and may be of interest to employees. The Council needs to approve offering this benefit (although it is of no cost to the Town) because premiums will be withheld from employee paychecks and paid directly to Allstate by the Town.
Following brief discussion, Councilmember Lovette made a motion to approve allowing Allstate to offer supplemental insurance coverage to interested employees. Motion carried 5-0. 

7:11 pm
The Town Council discussed and considered a request from Manager Earp to have authority to make appropriate adjustments and amendments to 2014-2015 budget to prepare for year-end closeout. 

Following brief discussion, Councilmember Allen made a motion granting Manager Earp authority to make appropriate adjustments and amendments to the 2014-2015 budget in order to close out the year. Motion carried 5-0.

7:12 pm
The Town Council discussed and considered a request from Parks and Recreation concerning a possible fall parade.

Manager Earp presented the Council with a request from Public Services Director Randall King to explore planning a parade for the Town of Haw River. Mr. King asks that the Council consider if they are interested in moving forward with a fall parade and asks for input as to what they would like to see in this event.

Councilmember Allen asked Manager Earp to come back to Council with a list of other parades/events in the area in order to get a feel for an appropriate time to hold such an event.
7:15 pm
Manager’s Update

· Public Works recently installed new Civic Center signs.

· The Green Level water meter was recently damaged by a hit and run car accident. Due to the impending departure of Green Level from our system, this meter will not be replaced.

· The sewer system sliplining project has been submitted to the LGC for approval. Once approval is granted then the project will go out for bid and then back to DENR for final approval before work can begin.
· The ADA walkway at Red Slide Park has been completed and landscaping is in the process of being re-done.

· The power outage Friday night May 1 was caused by a squirrel visiting a local transformer. Thankfully, the PD, FD, and Public Works departments did an excellent job ensuring the safety and uninterrupted operations of the Town during that extended outage.

· Manager Earp thanked Dennis Smith for his recent assistance in re-wiring the Town’s phone system. Mr. Smith did this on a volunteer basis and his help was invaluable.

· The FD Captain will be out of work for a minimum of 3 months and part time help will be used in the meantime to help keep operations going smoothly.

· The PD is anticipating some upcoming staffing changes but no official documentation regarding this has been received as of yet.

· The HR Concert in the Park Series will begin on May 21st at the Municipal Park. The Concert is free and will last from 6pm to 8pm.

· The Town was recently informed that the current website provider has been sold and the Town will need to find another vendor to maintain the Town website.

· The Railroad has requested to close a right of way to part of Jones Court that will no longer be used due to the recent track moving project.

· Mayor Boggs and Manager Earp recently went to a meeting at the PTRC. They were made aware of a grant opportunity for a planning grant through US Commerce EDA. This grant had a deadline of May 4th for application, so staff completed and submitted the application. This application can always be withdrawn or the award rejected if the Council so chooses. The grant is a 50/50 match grant with the Town committing to $42,500 towards a feasibility study for revitalization of the old mill properties via the craft brewery niche market industry. The feasibility study would be conducted by an industry expert and the grant/Town match would fund this endeavor. 
Following brief discussion, Councilmember Lovette made a motion to acknowledge and support the application for the grant along with the $42,500 match that would be required by the Town. Motion carried 5-0.

· PSD King and Manager Earp recently looked into the possibility of a Rural Development Grant for Main Street revitalization. At the time the Town does not currently qualify for this type of grant but will be working to position the town for future funding.

· Financial Summary

· Green Level is still currently on the Haw River sewer system but is in the process of testing their new lines and completing the bore under the Haw River. 

7:30
Open Forum

· Sue Tippett of 628 Keck Road publicly thanked Mr. and Mrs. Allen for their tireless and diligent work in regards to the Community Pride Organization to keep the Town of Haw River looking the best that it can.
· Mayor Pro-Tem Allen publicly thanked all the volunteers that assist the Community Pride Organization and also thanked C&J Utilities for donating the funds for stone work that will be completed for the new Haw River sign.

· Kathleen Eller of 644 Black Angus Drive addressed the Council regarding her concerns about the recent construction going on in her neighborhood. She is displeased with many aspects of the current situation and would like the Council to consider updating ordinances to address situations where builders are working in neighborhoods and are not being respectful or responsible.
Announcements

· Councilmember Allen reminded the public of the Haw River Community Pride’s 4th Annual Car & Truck show on Saturday June 6, 2016 at Lamb’s Chapel Church on HWY 49N in Haw River.
7:45 pm
Councilmember Fogleman made a motion to adjourn. Motion carried 5-0.

__________________________________
__________________________________

Buddy E. Boggs, Mayor


Melanie R. Hamilton, Clerk




